
January 3, 2024 

December 2023 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

We hope you all had a very Merry Christmas, and we pray for God’s blessings upon you in a 
very Happy New Year! We greatly enjoyed our first Christmas on the mission field. The week 
before Christmas, my in laws were able to visit, and we were able to enjoy some great family 
time. Also, we thank the Lord that we were able to lead 6 people to Christ during December. We 
definitely had a great month to close out 2023! 

We praise the Lord that we were able to find a vehicle for our family! We would like to ask for 
your prayers for the registration process for this vehicle. I have went twice attempting to 
register the vehicle, but have had issues with our proofs of address being rejected. After we get 
our first bank statement next month, we should be able to move forward, but nonetheless we 
covet your prayers in this matter. 

As I think back on this year, we had a year of many firsts and many unknowns. However, we 
are very grateful for God’s hand of guidance and provision through all the twists and turns. We 
hope you have a blessed New Year and we look forward to what God has in store for 2024! 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org

Praise: 
• Had a great 

Christmas 
• Were able to find a 

vehicle  
Prayer Requests: 
• Quick and thorough 

learning of the 
Spanish language


